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Introduction - Functional Classification

The FHWA Functional Classification (FC) map serves as the basis and official record for the Federal-aid highway system in the Columbia area. Routes on the Federal-aid system may be designated in both urban and rural areas, and this concept is illustrated on the Columbia area FC map. For example, all state routes are included on the map, both within and outside the Columbia urbanized area. MoDOT has the primary responsibility for the development and updating of the FC system in both urban and rural areas statewide. 

Staff review of the existing FC map, approved in September, 2013, has shown that potential additions to the map might be warranted. 

New Proposals for Committee Consideration/Review

1. Addition of section of Clark Lane between Ballenger Lane/Route PP and St. Charles Road as a minor arterial. 

In 2013, the City of Columbia completed a major reconstruction of this section of Clark Lane, formerly an unimproved rural cross section, to minor arterial standard. 

The current Columbia area FC map does not include the section of Clark Lane between Ballenger Lane/Route PP and St. Charles Road. The existing 2040 CATSO LRTP Major Roadway Plan (MRP) includes this section as a minor arterial. The FC map designates Clark Lane east of Ballenger as a minor arterial and staff suggests extending this designation to St. Charles Road to eliminate this gap in the network. This section of Clark Lane does meet FHWA standards for FC for a minor arterial, e.g. traffic volume 

2. Addition of Richland Road, St. Charles Road to Rangeline Road.

Richland Road is designated as a minor arterial on the CATSO MRP, but is not included on the FC map. While there are no recent traffic counts available, an earlier year count was just under 1,000 AADT at a location between St. Charles Road and Olivet. Given additional development in the vicinity, an AADT of 1,100 or above may be presumed. 
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This qualification would fit the FHWA standard for a major or minor collector, although the existing roadway does not meet current collector or arterial standards. 

3. Addition of Rangeline Road, Richland Road to Route Z/I-70 interchange. 

Route Z on the north side of the Interstate 70 interchange is designated as a major collector. Should Richland Road be added to the FC map, inclusion of Rangeline Road would provide for system connectivity between Richland Road and Route Z. Like Route Z, Rangeline Road is designated as a minor arterial on the CATSO MRP. 


Suggested Technical Committee Action 

Provide input on the suggested FC map changes, including any potential further additions to the FC map. Direct staff to submit the Technical Committee recommendations to the Coordinating Committee at their February meeting. 
